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March 2016: Issue: 13

 

 

Association Launches Educational Effort 

 
A large percentage of the U.S. population wasn't around in the 70's and 80's when EPA 
tackled some tough problems.   Now they will have a new window into those years. The 
Association has published an interactive "A Half Century of Progress" on our web site and 
Facebook Page for use by the education community and the general public.
 
Over 20 alumni contributors produced the reports - an overview and program specific 
essays on Clean Air, Clean Water, Drinking Water, Pesticides, Toxics, Solid & Hazardous 
Waste and Superfund. Walt Barber and Vic Kimm coordinated the effort.   We hope you 
will find it to be a valuable product and will share it with friends, colleagues, and family.  
 
Click here to access Environmental Protection: A Half Century of 
Progress.

  

~~~~~~~~~~~
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Newest Members  
 

We are pleased to welcome 
the following members 

who joined since the July 
2015 newsletter was 
distributed.  Click a 

person's name to read their 
profile.

 
Julie Anderson 
Ken Banaszek 

Wendy Bell 
Patty Bettencourt 

Patrick Boyle 
Tim Brincefield  
Terry Brubaker 

Diane Callier 
Norman Chlosta 
Cathryn Courtin 

Eric Crump 
Mary Ann Curran 

Stephany De Scisciolo 
Patrice Denault 
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The next phase of the project is to work with educators to tailor a version specifically to 
young people who now can learn about the environmental degradation that was common 
in the '60s, and early '70s - which many of our members confronted when they arrived at a 
newly established EPA. By sharing this history, noting that serious problems remain, and 
that new challenges are emerging, we hope that we will bring about a greater appreciation 
of the need for effective environmental programs as well as inspire students and others to 
consider careers in the environmental field. 
 
Special thanks to our authors: Overview: Roy Gamse, John Bachmann; 
Air: John Bachmann, David Calkins, Margo Oge; Water: Jim Hanlon, Mike Cook, Mike 
Quigley, Bob Wayland, Drinking  Water: Joseph Cotruvo, Victor Kimm, Arden Calvert; 
Waste Management: Marianne Horinko, Cathryn Courtin; Superfund: Thomas 
Voltaggio, John Adams, Pesticides: Susan Wayland, Penelope Fenner-Crisp; Toxics: 
Charles Auer, Frank Kover, James Aidala, Mark Greenwood. Thanks also to Barry 
Tonning, Charlie McPherson, and Regina Scheibner of TetraTech which donated design 
and layout services for the overview. We are grateful for Joan O'Callaghan's editorial 
support.
 

Mary Dominiak 
Scott Edwards 

Chuck Fabrikant 
John Forren 
Neil Frank 

John Gabrielson 
Matthew Garamone 

Linda Garczynski 
Michael Gill 

Kathleen Goforth 
Jim Gulliford 

Gregory Hellyer 
Kristen Hendricks 

Bill Hirzy 
Stephen Hoffman 
Sylvia Kawabata 

Anson Keller 
Tim Knutson 
Trish Koman 
Judith Koontz 
Fred Krieger 

Marilyn Kuray 
Stan Leibowitz 
Brook Madrone 
Mark Masarik 
Mark Moloney 

Norm Niedergang 
Norine Noonan 
Angela Nugent 

Barry Nussbaum 
Steve Owens 

Dale Pahl 
Sharon Payne 

Sonya Pennock 
Donna Plumb 

Michael Quigley 
John Rigby 

Gail Robarge 
Janine Scoville 

Abraham Siegel 
Greg Snyder 

Irving Terzich 
Lee Thomas 
Debra Villari 

Cheryl Wasserman 
James Wheeler 

Deborah Yamamoto
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Reminder: Annual Meeting 
May 5
with former Administrator 
Whitman
 
Please Click Here to Attend in DC or by 
'Phone
 
As EPA Administrator, the former New 
Jersey Governor promoted common-sense 
environmental improvements such as 
watershed-based water protection policies. She championed regulations requiring 
non-road diesel engines to reduce sulfur emissions by more than 95 percent. 
During her tenure, the Administration was successful in passing and 
implementing brownfields legislation to promote redevelopment and reuse of 
previously contaminated industrial sites.  She also instituted the well-regarded 
National Water Quality Trading program, bringing the power of market forces to 
bear in realizing water quality improvements.
 

 

Board Election Underway - Please Vote
 
Each year the terms of some of the 15 members of our Association's Board of Directors 
come to an end.  This presents an opportunity for all our members to vote for those who 
will fill these leadership seats for the next three years.  This year, there are a total of 7 
seats to be filled. Each member was sent  a list of candidates, on March 24 and a link to 
the ballot.  If you haven't yet voted, please find that message and follow the link to your 
ballot. 
 
Voting electronically before May 5 is encouraged, but you can vote in-person at the May 5 
Annual Meeting in DC.
 
Candidates for the Board are: Nanci Gelb, Phillip Angell, Dan McGovern, Maryann 
Froehlich, Tom Voltaggio, Chuck Findley, Stephen Weil, and Marylouise Uhlig. 
 
Special Note:  Our email announcing the election mistakenly listed Tom Voltaggio as a 
member whose term was continuing. In fact, his term is up, and that is why he is running 
on this ballot for another term. 
 

 
 
 
 

~~~~ 
 

 The Association is supported 
entirely by voluntary 

contributions.  If you have not 
given, or gave a year or more ago, 

please consider donating now. 
 

Click Here to Make a 
Secure Online Donation 

Now 
 

If you prefer to send a check, 
please make it out to EPA Alumni 

Association and mail it to 628 
Chester River Beach Rd., 

Grasonville, MD 21638 
 

Thank You!
 

~~~ 
 

Board of Directors 
Phil Angell 
Walt Barber 
Helga Butler 
Dave Calkins 

Bruce Diamond 
Phyllis Flaherty

Vic Kimm 
Alan Levin 

Fran Phillips 
Len Miller 

Jane Souzon 
Tom Voltaggio, Treasurer 
Bob Wayland, President 

Victor Yamada, Secretary 
  

b  
 

Executive Director 
Chuck Elkins 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~
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RA Jim Seif's Interview Joins 
Oral History Collection 
 
Read or listen to Jim Seif's reflections on his career in environmental protection, beginning 
as an entry-level attorney in Region III's Legal Branch, just after the Agency was formed. 
 Jim's involvement with the Agency continued during his years in the private sector and as 
Secretary of Pennsylvania's Department of Environmental Protection. Jim served as 

Regional Administrator during Bill 
Ruckelshaus's second tour with the 
Agency and under Administrator Lee M. 
Thomas.  Self also looks to the future 
and how to address remaining 
environmental problems:
"So many other problems, however, are 
not amenable to either throwing money 
or enforcement muscle at them. Teachin' 
and preachin', back to Lee Thomas's 
term. Education in the long run, meaning 
societal education, not just turning out 
people with degrees on how to invent 
anti-pollution devices. It means the 
setting up of incentives. Taxes, yes, 

although I hesitate to become a tax 
lawyer. That's a bad enough situation as it is, with complexity and so on. But other 
kinds of incentives like putting a pollutant on a market like CO2 or SO2, which after 
all was a very successful example from George H.W. Bush."

Jim's interview joins histories provided by Lee Thomas, Bill Ruckelshaus, Hank Habicht, 
 early leaders of the Drinking Water Program, Ron Brand discussing early challenges of 
the Underground Storage Tank Program, and Chuck Elkins account of the development of 
Reorganization Plan #3, which created EPA.  Additional oral histories are in development, 
including an interview with Former Administrator Bill Reilly and with former Commissioner 
of the Federal Water Pollution Control Administration in the Interior Department in the late 
60's, David D. Dominick,  so check back for more at: http://www.epaalumni.org/history/
 

 
Life After EPA 
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Its sometimes fun to do a keyword search of 
hobbies and pastimes in the Association's online Member Directory to get some idea of 
how people are spending their time after leaving EPA. In previous newsletters we have 
highlighted wine makers, car enthusiasts, singers and other musicians.  
 
I stay in touch with my former colleague Patty Scott on Facebook.  Patty retired fairly 
recently and has relocated from Maryland to Florida.  She loves fishing!  Unlike me, she is 
actually quite accomplished at catching fish. Nineteen of our 1,239 members indicate that 
they also enjoy fishing.  I expect that number may be low.  Only if you put information in 
your member profile can it be searched by key word.  I won't be asking Patty about her 
favorite tackle for catching the impressive fish she lands, but other members may want to 
share information about their hobbies.  If you haven't included life after EPA in your profile, 
why not update it?  If you have forgotten your password, it can quickly be sent to the email 
address with which you registered. 

                          - RW 
 

Note from the President
 
Members of our Board met recently with Acting Deputy Administrator Stan Meiburg on the 
first anniversary of the MOU on Training and Mentoring between the Agency and the 
Association.  Additional training sessions are being scheduled and we look forward to 
some of these taking place in Regional locations.
 
This newsletter highlights important steps the Association is taking to tell the story of what 
EPA has accomplished and how it has done so. The Half Century of Progress project has 
involved almost two dozen of our members in developing a layperson's history of 
achievements and remaining challenges.  The authors are grateful to the many members 
who responded to their request last year to review and comment on drafts.  Although the 
release of the initial "final" version of the Reports is a key milestone, the project leaders 
have made provision for additional comment by Association members and members of the 
public.
 
Jim Seif's interview is another building block in our efforts to capture perspectives of those 
who led the Agency, especially during its formative years.  I hope you will read or listen to 
it.  But our history was made by engineers, researchers, permit writers, inspectors, grants 
managers, personnel specialists, and support personnel.  Any member of the Association 
can help tell the EPA story.  Since the earliest days of our web site we have offered the 
ability to "Tell Your Favorite Stories" of life at EPA. While there are a few dozen of these 
stories in various categories, just eight members have contributed 19 stories about Early 
Days at EPA.  It would be terrific if more members would post the funny, embarrassing, 
courageous, off-beat, and inspiring stories of their experiences at the Agency.  I'm still 
chuckling over Bob Bauman's tale of his first EPA international travel.  The Favorite 
Stories section of the web site, where you can post yours, is at this link.
 
I hope to see many of you at the May 5 Annual Meeting with former Administrator Christie 
Whitman.  In the meantime,
Happy Spring, 
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Bob Wayland

 
 

Thank You Donors!   
We are most grateful for donations of any size.  We want to thank the members who have 
made a donation since our July 2015 Newsletter.   
 
John Adams, James Aidala, Derry Allen, Elizabeth Anderson, Michael Ardito, Charles 
Auer, Irv Auerbach, John Bachmann, Daiva Balkus, Walter Barber, Linda Baric, Donald 
Barnes, Devereaux Barnes, A. James Barnes, Ralph Bauer, Charmaine Berry, Blake 
Biles, Gordon Binder, Donald Bliss, Barbara Blum, Patricia Bonner, Lawrence Bowerman, 
Vandy Bradow, Ronald Brand, Rob Brenner, Kym Burke, Ellison Burton, David Calkins, 
Georgia Callahan, Dorothy Canter, David Carroll, Joe Cascio, Jean Circiello, Don Clay, 
Kerrigan Clough, Jack Colbourn, Michael Cook, Valerie Cooper, Douglas Costle, William 
Cox, Lawrence Culleen, Kathy Davidson, J. Davies, David Davis, John Davis, Barbara 
Davis, Michael DeBusschere, Thomas Devine, Jane Diamond, Brendan Doyle, Eleanor 
Dwight, John Eagles, Charles Elkins, Barbara Elkus, Jerry Emison, Margie Fehrenbach, 
Penelope Fenner-Crisp, Abraham Ferdas, Jerry Filbin, Charles Findley, Linda Fisher, 
Phyllis Flaherty, John Fowle III, Anita Frankel, William Franz, George Frick, Maryann 
Froehlich, Laura Fujii, Irving Fuller, Jack Gakstatter, Thomas Gallagher, Anthony Garvin, 
Bob Geddis, Marius Gedgaudas, Nanci Gelb, Anne Giesecke, Ken Gigliello, Alan 
Goodman, Lois Green, Charles Grizzle, Geoffrey Grubbs, John Gustafson, Matt Haber, 
Matt Hale, George Hamper, James Hanlon, Albert Heier, Stephen Hogye, Marianne 
Horinko, Patricia Hull, Phillip Hutton, Lisa Jaeger, David Jesson, Timothy Jones, Joanne 
Jordan, Bob Kellam, Shirley Kelley, Thomas Kelsch, John Kennedy, Victor Kimm, Myron 
Knudson, Carl Kohnert, Frans Kok, Judith Koontz, Debra Kovacs, Walter Kovalick, Cat 
Kuhlman, Stanley Laskowski, Nathan Lau, William Laxton, Susan Lepow, Michael Levin, 
Alan Levin, David Levy, Joseph Manko, Justice Manning, Felicia Marcus, Dawn Martin, 
Thomas Maslany, Bharat Mathur, Thomas McCabe, Jr., Ellie McCann, Mel McCottry, 
Daniel McGovern, Chilton McLaughlin, Robert McManus, Emma McNamara, John 
Meagher, George Mehan, III, James Michael, Joel Mintz, Brian Molloy, Susan Moore, 
Jane Moore, David Morell, Richard Morgenstern, William Muno, Charlie Murray, Carl 
Myers, Wayne Nastri, Lisa Nelson, Jane Neumann, Denise Ney, Dorothy Patton, Donald 
Patton, Janet Pawlukiewicz, Robert Perciasepe, Frances Phillips, Frank Princiotta, Patrick 
Quinn, Ernest Rachal, Phyllis Reed-Halloran, William Rhodes, William Rice, Matthew 
Robbins, Ruth Robenolt, Robert Rock, Ernie Rosenberg, Fred Rubel, Marvin Rubin, 
William Ruckelshaus, Milton Russell, Rosemarie Russo, Robert Sanchez, Richard 
Sanderson, Michael Sanderson, Adam Saslow, Roberta (Robbi) Savage, Amy Schaffer, 
John Schakenbach, Suzanne Schwartz, Jerry Schwartz, Patricia (Patty) Scott, Robert 
Shankland, Charlene Shaw, Ellen Siegler, Winston Smith, Jane Souzon, Hal Sprague, 
William Spratlin, Leo Stander, Elaine Stanley, Robert Sussman, Charles Sutfin, Bill Sylte, 
Lee Thomas, Pat Thorne, Joseph Tikvart, Nikki Tinsley, Ida Tolliver, Richard Troast, 
Douglas Tully, Catherine Tunis, Marylouise Uhlig, Glenn Unterberger, Winona Victery, 
Craig Vogt, Steve Wassersug, Susan Wayland, Robert Wayland, Nancy Wentworth, John 
White, Deanna Wieman, Roger Williams, Richard Wilson, Sharon Wilson, John Wise, 
Louise Wise, Edward Woo, Susan Wyatt, Carolyn Yale, Victor Yamada, Gary Young, 
Howard Zar, and Al Zemsky.  
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We couldn't do this without you!  
 

Click Here to Donate. 
   
 
 

 
Philip Angell, Bob Wayland & Susan Wayland, Newsletter Editors 

EPA Alumni Association 
 

P.S. If you would rather not receive these newsletters, please email us at newsletter@EPAalumni.org 
rather than using the other tools available in this newsletter.  
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